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Determined Adventurer Resumes Horseback Journey 


Across the American Discovery Trail








COUNCIL GROVE, Kansas June 7, 2005 -- Matt Parker, the 25-year old American adventurer, continues his ride of passage to make history pioneering a horse trail across the United States. Parker, native to Ann Arbor, Michigan has set his goal to become the first person to traverse the 6,800+ miles of the American Discovery Trail (ADT) on horseback.  





The ADT is a new breed of national trail, traversing through cities, small towns, forests, mountains, and deserts in its coast-to-coast journey, starting in Point Reyes in California and ending in, Delaware. The ADT provides trail users the opportunity to journey the heart of all that is uniquely American — its culture, heritage, landscape and spirit.


 


To date, Parker has crossed the 5 western states (California – Kansas) riding through desolate terrain finishing over 2,000 miles of the ADT. He starts off today near the town of Council Grove, Kansas, headed east in hopes to reach his finish line at Cape Henelope State Park, Delaware. 





“Sometimes I look at the trail as a job, sometimes I look at it with fear, but mostly, I look at it was the adventure of a lifetime,” states Parker. “I’m looking forward to traveling a more populated terrain than the last 2,000 which were pretty desolate.”





Matt’s new trail partner is a beautiful white Appaloosa gelding named “Silver”. He first met Silver while resting from his travels with the Lindgren family in Antimony, Utah.  When Matt was in need of a new horse to finish his journey he called his good friend Ole Lindgren and to his surprise, found that Silver was available. It is 





-more-











widely believed that Spanish adventurers brought the first horses, from which the Appaloosa breed is a descendant, to North America in the 1500s, however this belief is sometimes disputed.  Some believe the spotted Appaloosa pre-dates Spanish imported horses of North America, and that the breed came over the ice bridge from the Asian Continent.  The Nez Perce Native Americans of the North Western United States bred these horses in the Palouse River region, which is how the name Appaloosa was derived.





In preparing for the trip, Matt formed a strong working relationship with Steve and Kimmy Sowers of Whispering Horsemanship to train with his new horse.  During the training sessions they taught Matt how to act like a horse, think like a horse and communicate with the horse in order to build a sustainable partnership with Silver that will last throughout the rough trail ride ahead.  





“Silver is unlike any horse I have ridden”, says Parker.  “He is very intuitive, and the Sower’s have given me new insight into his peculiar behavior.  I never stop learning on this journey, and when my skills needed polishing, Whispering Horsemanship gave me the tools necessary to ride Silver,” Parker continues.





Matt invites all horse clubs and individuals to ride along with him and Silver on the trail. Please visit � HYPERLINK "http://www.rideofpassage.com/" �www.rideofpassage.com� to view where Matt is currently traveling and to view photos and personal movies from Matt’s amazing journey. If you would like to lend support to Matt and Silver with water, food, hay or lodging along his journey please call Nicole McGrath at 559.709.2601 or email nicolemcgrath@gmail.com. 
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